The Board of Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday Oct.26, 2010, at the Dalton Municipal Building, Dalton, NH.

PRESENT: Chairman Crosby, Selectman St.Cyr

Motion: by Selectman St. Cyr accept the minutes as posted

Second: by Chairman Crosby

Vote: 2-0-0

Chairman's Comments

Chairman Crosby - We received a letter and an application from White Mt Auto Broker for a salvage license.

Motion: by SelectmanSt.Cyr to schedule a public hearing for the salvage license.

Second: by Chairman Crosby

Vote: 2-0-0

Chairman Crosby - We received a letter from NCC regarding the guidelines for development of regional impact. We should speak with John Tholl regarding this. Selectman St.Cyr - Chick Ingerson and Tim O'Neil would be exempt from the regional impact guidelines as their projects were already started.

Chairman Crosby - Would like to establish a new procedure in regards to receiving paperwork at a Selectmen's meeting.

Motion: by Chairman Crosby to have any paperwork the general public wishes to present given to the duty officer first who will then present it to the Board of Selectmen.

Second: by Selectman St.Cyr

Vote: 2-0-0

Officer's reports:

Selectman St.Cyr- The Board did not give any raises this year to the highway department but they have done a very good job and work in departments other than the highway department. They deserve an extra day off.

Motion: by Selectman St.Cyr to give the road crew a day off with pay at the Road Agent's discretion and to notify the Board when that will be.

Second: by Chairman Crosby

Vote: 2-0-0

Selectman St.Cyr - If John Tholl hears about any grants for cable or wireless we would like him to notify us.

Selectman St.Cyr - Bob is doing a very good job in keeping the old grader going. The road crew will be starting the outside wood boiler next week. They have completed working on the plows and sanders.

Sandy York - The Dept of Revenue will be here 10/28 to set the tax rate.

Selectmen - scheduled a meeting with Time Warner on 11/3 at noon.

Chairman Crosby - There will be a meeting scheduled with representatives from Forest Lake State Park.

Selectman St.Cyr - The Fire Dept, the Police Dept and the First Responders did a very good job at the accident scene on Fogg Hill.

Chairman Crosby - Officer Payla is now living in Dalton.

Selectmen - Discussed the Primex multi-year contract and discount

Motion: by Selectman St.Cyr to adopt the Primex resolution for the multi-year discount.

Second: by Chairman Crosby

Vote: 2-0-0

Selectmen - Discussed the health insurance and went with the non-grandfathered recommendation and signed the health plan for next year.

Shawn St.Cyr - Visited a home in Dalton with a potential health hazard. He will keep the Board informed of the situation.

Motion: by Selectman St.Cyr to go into executive session for a welfare and personnel issue.

Second: by Chairman Crosby

Vote: 2-0-0

Selectmen - returned to regular session and motioned, seconded and voted to adjourn.